Follow up to the European Parliament resolution on the Internal Market for Services: State of Play and Next Steps, adopted by the Commission on 27 November 2013
1. Rapporteur: Anna-Maria CORAZZA-BILDT (EPP/SE)
2. EP reference number: A7-0273/2013 / P7_TA-PROV(2013)0366
3. Date of adoption of the resolution: 11 September 2013
4. Subject: Implementation of Services Directive
5. Competent Parliamentary Committee: Committee on the Internal Market and Consumer Protection (IMCO)
6. Brief analysis/assessment of the resolution and requests made in it:
The resolution recommends an extensive interpretation covering new forms of services, without calling for a revision of the directive, and also asks for increased transparency and accountability from the Member States. It proposes to place the internal market for services on the agenda for Competitiveness Council meetings on a regular basis and to further involve members of the European Council.
On the key points made in the June 2012 Communication (COM(2012) 261), the resolution supports and agrees with the Commission's proposals in a number of fields.
As regards legal and control requirements, Parliament asks the Commission to list the most burdensome restrictions.
As regards Article 20 of the Services Directive, the resolution expresses concern at discrimination against consumers and asks companies to refrain from unjustified discriminatory practices towards consumers on the basis of their nationality or place of residence but also stresses the importance of freedom of contract.
The resolution highlights the importance of upgrading to second-generation Points of Single Contact that are fully functional, e-government portals.
Parliament asks the Commission to prepare a guidance report on the application of the proportionality principle.
7.
Reply to these requests and outlooks regarding the action that the Commission has taken or intends to take:
The work started by the Commission following its June 2012 Communication on an ambitious implementation of the Services Directive is very much ongoing.
A working staff document on the outcome of the peer review on legal form and shareholding requirements was published on 2 October. It highlights the lack of a thorough assessment of the proportionality of legal form and shareholding requirements. Proportionality of the cumulative impact of requirements made of professional service providers will be assessed at the mutual evaluation to be carried out in the framework of the directive on professional qualifications in 2014 and 2015.
Another document on Article 20 of the Services Directive will be adopted before the end of 2013. This document will provide guidance both for consumers and service providers as regards their respective rights.
A document will be adopted before the end of 2013 on the difficulties encountered by service providers in obtaining insurance cover for their temporary cross-border activities.
Work continues with the Member States in order to upgrade the Points of Single Contact on the basis of the Charter agreed by the Member States on 3 June 2013. The Commission organised two days of Points of Single Contact tests on 4 and 5 June 2013. The Points of Single Contact will be assessed in 2014.
Proportionality requires a case-by-case assessment, and thought is being given to the feasibility of a more general report.
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